## **TAG Advisory Board Meeting**

#### 1. Call to Order and Roll Call

The meeting was called to Order by Patti Surita at 6:32p.m. at the Mayville TAG Center with the following Roll Call:

Members Present: Ald. Olson, Derek Hug, Dan Koepsell, Patti Suirta,

Mark Wild, Beth Collister

Members Absent: Dan Koepsell

Others Present: Lisa Schmitt, Karen Moyle, Erik Westfall, Debbie Westfall,

Linda Feucht, Sandy Neuendorf, Marge Finke, Sue Lee,

Scott Kollmansberger

#### 2. Citizens Comments

Debbi Westfall feels the room they are in is unsafe and feels the courts are too close to the wall. It will be a matter of time before someone is injured and she doesn't feel it's a safe environment. Carol Smith would like to agree with this.

Erik Westfall, ceiling is to low and you can't play the game to the fullest shot. He described the lob shot and said that there is not enough room for a lob shot and the ceiling should be raised. He said it takes it away from the game.

Sue Lee, would like to know if there is any possibility if they can play in the gym again. She heard Alderperson Kim Olson would get tape that can be used and that it could be removed with soap and water. They are willing to go into the blue room when there are kids and there is no school. During the winter months, they would like to use the gym again. It is safer and lighter. The acoustical panels make it dark and are not good for this room. They would like to know whether there is a possibility if the tape can be used if they can play in the gym.

Debbi Westfall would like to add that the YMCA in Beaver Dam has pickle ball with tape and the high school in Eagle River has the same thing and they don't have a problem with it. They mentioned a few other facilities and they have not complained about the other facilities.

Sandy Neundorf heard rumors that there would be a single court centered to one court that would be further from the walls. She would like to request that they have a

centered court with different color lines and they can deal with different color lines and it would be safe. She said two people almost had a collision.

### 3. Approve the minutes of the March 15, 2017 meeting.

Motion by Kim Olson, Second by Mark Wild to approve the minutes of the March 15, 2017 meeting. Motion carried unanimously.

# 4. Discuss with possible action, strategies for recruiting TAG Center staff/trainers/instructors

Currently have a great housekeeping staff and everybody is working out great! We are all very pleased and happy with this. Lifeguards are always being looked for.

### 5. Discuss buildings and grounds updates

The landscaping is still up in the air. Monday there will be a meeting involved with everyone and making sure that we clean up everything that is getting done. 24 Hour fitness is having terrible issues and hoping to switch the system or find a more efficient alternative.

# 6. Discuss with possible action, ideas for the general improvement of the TAG Center

None

### 7. Discuss with possible action, Pickleball court issues

Kim Olson wants to know why it's just the winter that they can use the gym. There will be a class in the gym during that time from 1:30 to 2:30. Kim feels that the TAG Center is creating roadblocks so they can't get in the gym. The TAG Center has added Monday through Friday 1:00 to 3:00pm for pickball play in the blue room. TAG Center will be making (1) court in the middle of the courts which will be done on Friday. Alderperson Kim Olson said the Mayor said the overflow would go into the gym. She also suggested we put a strip down so we can test the tape in order to see if it can stay in the gymnasium. The TAG Center is more than willing to add in mornings and have

anytime that they would like. Alderperson Kim Olson would like this issue to be resolved. Mark said that they would be happy with one court. Scott thinks we should put the one court in and see what happens.

Motion by Patti Suirta, second by Derek Hug, to allow a trial of the new single court before making any other accommodations to the group as well as removing this from the next agenda. Motion carried unanimously.

### 8. Discuss with possible action, 24 hour fitness minor children policy.

We would like to get our 24 hour issue running before we visit the idea of this.

### 9. Discuss with possible action, description of TAG Center name

We would like to get the TAG Center more publicized. We are wondering if they have any suggestions for us. Currently we are looking into ways for our social media and digital marketing to help us out with this idea.

### 10. Discuss with possible action planning for Fall Open House

Discussion of having it on September 16 with Food and Volunteers taken care of by Alderperson Kim Olson, entertainment taken care of by Derek, health and wellness fair from 12-3 organized by Patti and Beth, Advertising taken care of by Lisa Schmitt. If you are interested in Volunteering please contact the TAG Center.

### 11. Adjournment.

Derek Motion to adjourn second by Beth Collister. Motion carried unanimously.